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The Board of Trustees of the El Camino Community College District met at 3:00 p.m. on 
Wednesday, September 7, 2016, in the Board Room at El Camino College. 
 
The following Trustees were present:  Trustee Kenneth A. Brown, President; Trustee 
John Vargas, Vice President; Trustee Cliff Numark, Secretary; Trustee Mary E. Combs, 
Member; and Student Member Nicole Mardesich.   
 
Also present were:  Dr. Dena P. Maloney, Superintendent/President; Ms. Linda Beam, 
Vice President/Human Resources; Ms. Jo Ann Higdon, Vice President/Administrative 
Services; Dr. Jean Shankweiler, Vice President/Academic Affairs; Dr. Keith Curry, 
Provost-CEO/Compton Education Center; and Mr. Jose Anaya, Dean/Community 
Advancement.   
 
Public Comment on Board of Trustees Budget Workshop 
There were no comments.  
 
Board of Trustees Budget Workshop 
Vice President Jo Ann Higdon gave a presentation on the 2016-17 El Camino 
Community College District Budget. 
 
Adjournment 
It was moved by Trustee Vargas, seconded by Student Member Mardesich, that the 
Board of Trustees Budget Workshop be adjourned. 
 
Student Member Mardesich recorded a yes advisory vote.  Trustees Brown, Combs, 
Numark, and Vargas voted yes.  Motion carried. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.   
  
 

       
____________________________________ 

      Cliff Numark, Secretary of the Board 
 
 
           ____________________________________ 

      Dena P. Maloney, Secretary to the Board 


